

Larchwood Gardens Pilgrims Hatch Brentwood Essex CM15 9NG

Headteacher: Mr. R. Duff



T: 01277 372450 E: office@larchwood.essex.sch.uk W: www.LarchwoodPrimary.co.uk

26 February 2020

Coronavirus

Dear Parent / Carer

I would like to draw your attention to the <u>latest advice</u> from the Government regarding the situation with the Coronavirus.

We are not aware of any children or families visiting any of the exposed areas but if you, a family member or friend has visited one of the mentioned areas and your child has come into contact with that person, could you let the school know please.

I would also like to take this opportunity to reassure parents that Mr Bowsher and I reference the official (Department of Education / Public Health England) website on a daily basis for updates.

The general principles anyone can follow to help prevent the spread of respiratory viruses are practices we promote at school anyway. For example, washing your hands often with soap and water.

A couple of parents have enquired about the Year 5 trip to France. As this trip is in June it is too soon to make an informed decision regarding this.

Mr R Duff Headteacher

